
 

 

 
 
 

 
PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 92 of 2016 

Our Ref:  TM/PYD/63/00 

28 October 2016 
 
 

Diving Operations and Research Activities in Comino Channels 
 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta, notifies mariners that diving and research operations 
will be carried out in various locations in the Comino Channels. The field work will start on Wednesday   
2 November 2016 and they are expected to be completed by Sunday 27 November 2016. 
 
The positions are as follows: 

 
 
 

            Position   Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 
 
   A   36 01’.584   014 18’.246 
   B   36 00’.964   014 19’.163 
   C   36 00’.494   014 19’.497 
 
 

The divers will be using the motor vessel ‘ATLANTIS II’.  The support vessel will be displaying the 
International Code of Signals Flag ‘A’ and will have restricted maneuverability. 
 
Mariners and vessel operators are advised to keep a sharp lookout and proceed at slow speed while 
navigating in the area.  They are to give the above positions and the support vessel a wide berth of at least 
200 metres. 
 
Moreover, they are requested to comply with instructions given by Valletta VTS (Valletta Port Control) on 
VHF Channel 12.    
 
Chart affected: BA 211A, 2537, 2538 
       
 
Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 

 
   




